
Annette -   
 
Overall, I'm pleased and impressed with the thinking that's going in to 
the development of the portfolio, as presented at yesterday's public 
workshop. 
I've prepared these notes to highlight a few points that I think need 
greater emphasis. 
 
1) Lost Opportunities -  
 As I mentioned following the last PAG meeting (see below), I 
think the subject of lost opportunities is not being dealt with 
adequately.  While I understand that the program planners are thinking 
about ways to avoid lost opportunities, this thinking is not being 
incorporated into the analytical work supporting the planning.  Unless 
this is done, program elements that address lost opportunities will not 
necessarily get the resources they need, in competition with other 
program elements. In discussing this with Gary Fernstrom, we hit upon a 
possible mechanism to address this problem.   
 Lost opportunities can be thought of in terms of transaction 
costs.  If a measure is installed as part of a comprehensive efficiency 
upgrade to a building, its transaction cost (contacting the customer, 
filling out the application, processing the incentive, etc.) will be 
spread out among all the measures.  On the other hand, if the measure 
is not installed the first time the program addresses the building, 
then the transaction must be repeated again at a future date and the 
transaction costs will be higher.  A good example is lighting system 
upgrades in an industrial facility.  If the facility is participating 
in a process equipment upgrade program, and the lighting upgrades are 
not done at the same time, then the lighting upgrades will be more 
costly at some future date when the program comes back looking for more 
savings. 
 If the program planning assumes the same transaction costs for 
lighting upgrades, whether done as part of the comprehensive activity 
or as a stand-alone activity, then the planning is not accounting for 
lost opportunity costs.   
 That said, once you get past the planning stage, the issue may 
become moot.  In running the program, if lost opportunities are 
properly captured in the initial program contact, then the reduced 
transaction cost will help to improve the TRC of the program.  The 
missed opportunities will turn up as worse TRCs in the future when the 
measures do get installed at higher transaction cost. 
 This discussion does not even consider the lost energy savings 
from missed opportunities.  In my example, if the lighting upgrade is 
not done at the same time as the process equipment upgrades, then it 
may be several years before the lighting system is upgraded.  Those are 
several years of savings that have been missed. This type of lost 
opportunity would be more difficult to quantify analytically, but it is 
a real effect. 
 
2) Time Dimension of Savings -  
 The discussion and citations I provided below in my previous 
message are still pertinent.  The presentation yesterday of the market 
sector allocation of savings opportunities was all for a single year 
(2006).  This is not realistic.  It encourages people to continue with 
the simplistic assumption that the dollars spent in 2006 will produce 
savings in 2006.  While this assumption might be true for a screw-in 
CFL, it is certainly not true for a chiller system upgrade which could 



take until the next year to be operational, or for a new office 
building which could take three or four years to become operational. 
Even a screw-in CFL will only produce a few weeks of savings, not a 
year's worth, if it's not installed until December.  Clearly the 
dollars spent in 2006 will not produce all of the 2006 savings goal. 
 One of the problems with this simplistic way of thinking of 
program savings is that it pushes the program planners to shoot for the 
immediate savings.  This was obvious yesterday, when the largest target 
(by far) was identified as residential lighting efficiency.  This is 
the short-term savings producer of choice.  But the longer term savings 
opportunities get lower priority and fewer resources as a consequence. 
The portfolio needs a balance of short- and long-term investments, and 
so the planning needs to deal with the time differences acknowledged. 
 In discussing this problem with people yesterday, one response I 
got was, "Yes, but it's too complicated to deal with this time 
dimension."  Another response was, "Of course it's a simplified 
approach, but if the time-delayed savings from 2005 and 2004 and 
earlier are coming in during 2006, it all balances out."  These are 
reasonable perspectives, especially while we're still in the early 
stages of scoping out the portfolio, but they won't solve the problem 
of how we plan for and book savings in 2006 and beyond. 
 One way to think about this is that every program investment in a 
given year will generate a stream of savings in the first and in future 
years.  Some of the savings streams only start once (e.g. this year's 
CFL change-outs), but their savings will continue for the effective 
useful life of the measure.  Other investments, like a codes & 
standards upgrade, will produce new savings every year for many years 
(as new buildings are built), and each of those years' savings will 
have a lifetime of its own.  These are very different savings streams.  
We need an analytical framework that plans for these different savings 
streams, as well as a system to "book" the savings as they come online. 
 There's an important issue lurking behind this, one that I have 
not heard discussed in any of the PAG meetings: A substantial fraction 
of the 2006 savings goal will have to be met with savings from prior 
program years. The 2006 savings matrix completely ignores this reality. 
The utility planners are at some point going to have to explain this to 
the CPUC and the public, and not everybody is going to recognize why 
this is so.  There could even be active opposition from some who may 
assert that pre-2006 programs should have no influence on the new 
regime of savings. This issue needs to be addressed head-on and 
explicitly in both the program planning and the booking of savings. 
It's more than an accounting problem. 
 The Codes and Standards White Paper that I am working on 
discusses these issues, because C&S programs are the most extreme case 
of time-delayed savings, but it really applies to almost all programs. 
We must work out the mechanisms for counting time-delayed savings, so 
that we can properly account for them in designing programs and for 
meeting the savings goals. And we must make sure that people understand 
the time delays and agree that they must be counted. 
 
3) Deemed Savings - The portfolio is clearly planning to rely heavily 
on deemed savings measures.  This is fine, but the programs must take 
account of Title 24 trade-off practices to ensure that the savings from 
a deemed savings measure is not traded-away.  That would produce zero 
savings.  This is primarily a new construction problem, but there are 
also retrofit situations where it is pertinent (especially air 
conditioner replacements).  I've pointed this out before, and I'm sure 



the program planners recognize this issue, so I'll just post this 
reminder. 
 
4) Statewide Partnership Program - There has been a lot of discussion 
about how third-party programs will be able to use the utility program 
brand, will use a common application process, will be transparent to 
the customer through the clearinghouse and user-interface.  This is all 
to the good, in terms of unity of marketing and avoiding customer 
confusion about multiple offerings. 
 It also provides an opportunity to create a broad-based industry 
partnership that could greatly expand the effectiveness of the 
portfolio.  I don't know what the overarching brand or brands will be 
for the portfolio, but let's assume that it's Flex Your Power for the 
present discussion.  There should be a "Flex Your Power Partners" 
program to go along with the utility programs.  A Flex Your Power 
Partner could be any vendor or service provider who provides energy 
efficiency products or services.  Partners would be able to use the 
logo in their advertising, and would be listed in customer referrals.  
In turn, the Partners would agree to participate in cooperative 
advertising and promotion with the program. 
 Such a partnership program would give the portfolio dollars huge 
leverage through the partner's advertising dollars and other promotion 
efforts.  It would also give the portfolio programs a direct link to 
all the partners and their services, to coordinate their efforts with 
the program offerings.  It should be a win-win proposition. 
 I think of this as a big energy efficiency bandwagon lead by the 
utilities.  It would be a way for virtually all the energy efficiency 
providers to join in the parade.  It would produce a much bigger splash 
in the market than the utility efforts alone could produce. 
 The Energy Star partners program is a decent analogy to what I'm 
proposing here, but it has a narrower focus on Energy Star products. 
The California savings goals are so large, and there will be so much 
activity needed in all sectors in California to meet those goals, that 
a vigorous partnership program focused in California should have an 
even bigger effect on the market than Energy Star (which could be a 
subset of this Flex Your Power Partnership program). The bandwagon 
could become irresistible... state and local politicians will want to 
jump on board, providers across the industry will clamber to join, 
customers will hear about it from all sides.  Because of its leveraging 
capability, it should also be highly cost-effective. 
 I recommend that a really big partnership program be included in 
the marketing/outreach component of the portfolio. 
 
I hope you will forward these notes on to my fellow PAG members, to 
help their thinking about these issues. 
 
Doug. 
 
Douglas Mahone 
Heschong Mahone Group, Inc. 


